
Welcome and thank you to Fr. David Quarmby 
who will be celebrating Mass while Fr. Abraham is 
away from the parish. 

 

Quiz Night & American supper:                       
Please join us on Saturday 14th April at 7pm in 
St.Bernard’s Hall. Tickets are £5 each and will be 
on sale at both Churches from Sunday 25th March. 
A big thank you to Dave King for being once 
again our Quiz Master on the night. For more in-
formation: Phil Hopkins 02380892894 

St. Michael’s church open:                                          
On Tuesdays 9am to 3pm and Thursdays from 10am to 
3pm we will keep St. Michael’s church open (side door) 
If you want to come in and pray or light a candle, and 
spend time in prayer 

Parish Safety Representative : 

The Parish requires a volunteer, to be the Parish 
Safety Representative, raining will be given on Sat 
14th April 10am-4pm at St. Bede Church, Basing-
stoke. The cost of the training will be borne by the 
Diocese. The PSR role is neither onerous nor com-
plicated. It requires no specialist knowledge and 
will not be time consuming. It carries no special 
legal liability. Please contact the office if you are 
able to help . 

THE POPE TWEETS  @pontifex 

May Christ who conquered the darkness of sin 
and death, grant us peace in our days.               
As we contemplate Christ’s empty tomb, let us 

renew our belief that nothing is lost with Him!.                     
Today we repeat that wondrous proclamation: “The Lord 
is truly risen, as He said!”. A Blessed Easter to you all! 
 
KEEP IN TOUCH WITH THE LATEST NEWS!  
The Diocese of Portsmouth now issues a weekly e-news. 
Go to www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk and add your 
email address to receive these updates. 
 
Please Pray: Pray for the safe journey of Fr. Abraham 
and the pilgrims on their Pilgrimage to the Holy Land  

 

St.Bernard on Mary                                                   Ber-
nard tells us, “in dangers, in doubts, think of Mary, call 
upon Mary. Do not let her name leave your lips nor your 
heart. So that you will more certainly obtain the assis-
tance of her prayer, do not neglect to walk in her foot-
steps. With her as guide, you will never go astray; while 
calling to her you will never lose heart. As long as you 
think of her, you will never be deceived. While she holds 
your hand you cannot fall. Under her protection you 
have nothing to fear. If she walks before you, you shall 
not grow weary and you will reach your goal 

 

Share the Journey - a conference on refugees 

"Responding to Pope Francis's and Caritas Internationalis 
call to "Share the Journey", CAFOD and Caritas Diocese 
of Portsmouth are co-sponsoring a conference on refu-
gees on the 12th May in St Edward the Confessor Church 
in Chandlers Ford. The conference will also be entitled 
"Share the Journey" so come along and see what we can 
practically do as a diocese to assist refugees including 
coming together as parishes to sponsor and house refu-
gee families.  
More information and registration at  
https://goo.gl/22tgLY 

 or  kgallagher@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  " 
 

 

If you have any announcement to be made in the church or 
newsletter we would like to have it by Thursday morning. 
Only emergency ones to be brought to the sacristy on Sun-
day morning. 

ANNOINTING OF THE SICK:                                                
Please contact the Parish Priest or Parish Office to make 

arrangements for the Anointing of the Sick 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED                                                           

New cleaners are needed to help with both             
Churches. The present ladies have been doing it 

for many years and they need new helpers. Thank 
you. 80843479 

 
Coffee and Tea  

Please join us after Mass at St. Bernard’s in the hall, 
and in the meeting room at St. Michael’s for a cup of 

coffee or tea. Thank you. 
The Foodbank Needs: Milk (uht) and powdered. Instant 

mashed potato, Fish and meat (tinned), Coffee/Tea, sponge 
Puddings, Fruit juice (uht), (tinned) carrots/peas/sweetcorn 

and fruit . Currently we do not require any baked beans. 
Thank you   

OUR PARISH SHOP : FAITH, HOPE & CHARITY  
8 ST JOHN’S STREET, HYTHE     
Tel: 02380 207882  

 
WATERSIDE CATHOLIC PARISH  

Registered Charity No 246871 
Part of the New Forest Pastoral Area 

 

St Michaels Church, (SM) 6, Langdown Lawn, Hythe SO45 5GR 
St Bernard’s Church, (SB)20a,SouthbourneAve,Holbury,SO45 2NT 

 

Parish Priest:  Rev Fr.Rajesh Abraham 
Tel: 02380 843479 

 
Deacon: Rev Steve Bowler (Chair PPC) Tel: 02380 207449 

       Deacon Rev Ian Tobin   (Chair FC) Tel: 02380 897354 
Safeguarding Representatives: Helen Kitson & Polly Read 

All correspondence to  
Parish Office, Angel House, 6 Langdown Lawn, Hythe, Hants     

SO45 5GR Tel:  02380 843479   
E-mail: waterside@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

 
Office hours: Tue and Thurs. 10-3pm 

April 8 to April 14 Second Sunday of Easter 

Year B Weekdays Year 2 
MASS TIMES 

SUNDAY 9.00am MASS  SB’s           
SUNDAY 11.00am  MASS.. SM’s 

Mass Intention: St. B. People of the Parish 
Mass Intention: St.M. 

 
Anniversaries this week: RIP: Gilbert Myland (8). Margaret 
Jones (11). John Hepplewhite (14). Bill Feltham (15) 

 
 
 
 
 

  

For Sacrament of the sick or Holy Communion to the sick 
or housebound: contact parish office  

Please keep in your prayers: Violetta Baddour, David Ba-
zley, Janice Bird, Philomena Breen,  Christopher Browne, 
Marion Butler, Denise Calder, Bruno Chrzanowski, Fr 
Vincent Convery, Kathryn Cox, Deny Croll, Baby Finlay 
Drozd, Keith Ellison, Derek Faiers, Mervyn Francis, Den-
nis Freemantle, David Grennell, Amanda Gudge, Sally 
Herbert, Fiona Francis, Catherine Heron, Doreen Hol-
man, Peggy Kirwan, Sarah Marshall, Pauline Moore, 
Anne O Connor, David Parkinson, Michelle Ripley, Joan 
Smith, Emmie Walker, Brian Weston, Mary & Lawrie 
Witchell,, Brenda Atkinson. Iris Bolton. Magdalene Smith. 
Lisa Swanson. Joan Hopper. John Bowden. Sandra Leary. 
John Arnold. Christopher Browne 
 
LAST WEEK COLLECTION 
 Holy Places £235 
 
Pastoral Visitation:                                                              
Bishop Philip will be making the pastoral visitation 
to our parish on Sunday  22nd July 2018 
 

Pilgrimage to the Holy Land.                                                      
After Easter Fr. Abraham will be away on              

Pilgrimage to the Holy Land 
 
 

Thank you for your generosity with the  
Easter offerings. Fr. Abraham wishes to 

thank all those who helped to make         
the Easter celebrations so special.  

 

 
 
 
 

Apostleship of the Sea.  
Volunteers are urgently needed from our Parish to 

help with the Apostleship of the Sea project       
currently held in St. Bernard’s hall on Monday to 

Thursday evenings every week from 6pm to 10pm. 
If you can spare an evening each week or every two 

weeks this would be very much appreciated. 
Apostleship of the Sea are planning to have an 

open evening and all parishioners are very         
welcome to come along to see what happens and 

what we do on 18th April at 7.30pm in St. Bernard’s 
Hall. 

 
 
 

Weekday Mass Timings                                 
St.M. Masses at St Michael’s                             

St. B. Masses at St Bernard’s                                 

Second Week of Easter 

Monday. No Mass 

Tuesday 9.30am. St.M Liturgy of Word &    

Communion 

Wednesday. No Mass 

Thursday. No Mass  

Friday 9.30 St.M Liturgy of Word & Communion 

Saturday No Mass 

 

https://goo.gl/22tgLY
mailto:kgallagher@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk

